#### Пояснительная записка

**Цель экзаменационной работы** - контроль образовательных достижений учащихся в умении формировать коммуникативные компетенции: чтение и говорение, а также выявить уровень правильного произношения, выразительного чтения, умения строить монологические и диалогические высказывания, используя грамматические и лексические навыки

# Время выполнения - 40 минут

#### Структура работы

#### Билет №1

- 1. Прочитайте текст №1 и ответьте на вопросы
- 2. Подготовьте отрывок для контрольного чтения
- 3. Подготовьте высказывание по теме: «About myself»

#### Text №1

# 1. Read the text and answer the questions. /

### Прочитайте текст и ответьте на вопросы.

My parents and I are fond of travelling. We like to travel in all the four seasons: in spring and autumn, in summer and in winter. We like to travel in spring because in spring nature awakens from her long winter sleep. There is fresh green grass in the fields and in the forests, in the gardens and in the parks. The leaves on the trees are fresh and green too. The sky is blue. It gets warmer and warmer every day. The birds sing their spring songs. We like to travel in summer when the weather gets still warmer. Sometimes it is very hot in summer. Then you can swim in the river, in the lake or in the sea. The field sand the forests are full of different flowers. Summer is a wonderful season. Autumn is beautiful, too. The forests and the gardens get yellow, red and brown. Autumn is a "tasty" season: there are a lot of fruit and vegetables in the gardens and a lot of berries and mushrooms in the forests. And, of course, we like to travel in winter, when everything is white with snow. Then we like to ski down the mountains and hills. And skate in the parks. The air is so fresh in winter. So when you go travelling you can see that nature is full of wonders in all the seasons.

- 1. Does the family like to travel?
- 2. Why do they like to travel in summer?
- 3. Why do they like to travel in autumn?
- 4. Why do they like to travel in winter?
- **5.** Why do they like to travel in spring?

# Темы монологических высказываний:

- 1. «About myself»
- 2. «My school day»
- 3. «My school»
- 4. «My hobby»
- 5. «The USA»
- 6. «The UK»
- 7. «My flat»
- 8. «My favourite holiday»
- 9. «My country»
- 10. «My favourite book»